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Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

MAY 
2019

Dear V8ers,  

Thanks for a good May turnout! We lost a few with the Bloomsday 
race. More power to those of you that went out to meet the 

challenge! I’m proud of you, wish I could do it 

I want to welcome Gale Rhodes back into the club. I know you’ll all make 
her feel welcome.  

News from 

President  
B.J. 

Glander 

JUNE 2  
Regular Meeting

JUNE 8  
Fairfield Flag Day

JUNE 20  
BOD Meeting

JULY 7  
Regular Meeting

JULY 12-14  
Swap Meet

JULY 18  
INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show

AUGUST 2-4 
Campout

AUGUST 4 
Regular Meeting  
@ Pend Orielle River

It looks like the swap meet is well on its way. Thanks 
to all who have signed up for duties. I hope that 
everyone can find something to do. We will have cart 
rides to where you need to be so don’t think you have 
to be able to walk where you need to be. Most of us 
need rides, so don’t feel bad about it.  
We had a pretty good turnout for the Penny Drive. 
Thanks to those who braved the cold wind and some 
rain at the end.  

The garage tour to the Welch’s was a fun time. Chris 
did a wonderful job on the BBQ. We can’t thank Bobbi 
& Howard enough for their hospitality. They always 

go for all out for us. Thanks so much for a very 
nice day. Wish everyone could have been there.  

Please try to make tours, old or new cars. We 
want your company no matter what you drive, 
or make an effort to car pool. More fun in 
groups.  
Tell next month, June 7th at 5:00 pm at the Post 
Falls Senior Center 

Keep smiling! 

Your Pres,  
BJ Glander  

MONDAY 

MAY 27, 2019

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	MAY	5,	2019
Mee>ng	was	brought	 to	order	by	President,	 B.J.	Glander	 at	
5:05	p.m.	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.		The	Pledge	
of	Allegiance	was	led	by	President	B.J.	Glander.	
Officers	in	aNendance:		B.J.	Glander,	President;	Chris	Hughes,	
Vice	 President;	 Dawn	 Voelker,	 Secretary;	 Jackie	 Feldmiller,	
Treasurer.	
Guests:		Tina	Benekas	

New	Member:	 	A	moJon	 to	 accept	 Gael	 Rhodes	 as	 a	 new	
member	was	made	by	Chuck	Schwartzenberger	and	seconded	
by	Glen	Nickerson.		MoJon	passed.	
Minutes	 from	 the	 April	 7,	 2019:	 	 A	 moJon	 to	 accept	 the	
minutes	 was	 made	 by	 Norma	 Skidmore	 and	 seconded	 by	
Chuck	Schwartzenberger.		MoJon	passed.	
Secretary’s	Report:		Dawn	Voelker	

Treasurer’s	Report:	 	Given	by	Treasurer	Jackie	Feldmiller.	 	 	A	
moJon	 to	 accept	 the	 report	was	made	 by	 Phyllis	 Odell	 and	
seconded	by	Millie	Howell.		MoJon	passed.	

COMMITTEES:			

Vice	President’s	Report:	 	Given	by	Chris	Hughes.	 	There	were	
31	people	who	parJcipated	in	the	garage	tour.	 	Chris	thanked	
Howard	 and	 Bobbie	Welch	 again	 for	 hosJng	 this	 fun	 event.		
The	food	by	Drummin	Up	BBQ	in	Coeur	d’Alene	was	also	a	hit.	

Depot	 Days	 in	 Wallace,	 Idaho	 is	 May	 11,	 2019.	 	 For	 those	
interested	 in	 going,	meet	 at	 the	Mobil	 StaJon	off	 exit	 15	 at	
8:00	a.m.	

On	May	18,	 2019,	Butch	Glander	will	 lead	a	 tour	 to	Palouse	
Falls.	 	 Meet	 at	 the	 Fred	Meyer	 on	 Sullivan	 at	 8:30	 am	 and	
bring	a	picnic	lunch.	

May	18,	2019	 is	also	Harrington	Days	and	Lost	 in	 the	50’s	 in	
Sandpoint.	 	 If	 anyone	 is	 interested	 in	 either	 car	 show,	 ask	
around	to	see	who	else	may	be	going	to	coordinate.	

On	May	 25,	 2019	 is	 the	 Chokes	 &	 Spokes	 Annual	 Nostalgia	
Days	in	Chewelah.		For	those	interested	in	going,	we	will	meet	
at	the	Casino	in	Chewelah	for	breakfast	and	go	on	to	the	car	
show.	

John	Clark	 is	organizing	the	Fairfield	Flag	Day	Parade	tour	on	
June	8,	2019.		Those	interested	will	meet	at	the	Albertson’s	on	
Highway	27	at	7:30	a.m.	 	The	parade	will	start	at	11:00	a.m.	
and	the	group	will	stay	for	about	1	½	hours	aaer	the	parade	
ends	 and	 then	 drive	 on	 to	 Tekoa	 for	 lunch.	 	 If	 you	 are	
interested	 in	 going,	 let	 John	 know	 with	 your	 vehicle	 model	
and	year	as	it	will	be	announced	during	the	parade.	

June	 15,	 2019	 is	NaJonal	Drive	 Your	 Ford	Day.	 	 At	 the	 June	
meeJng	we	can	talk	about	possibly	meeJng	for	lunch.	

June	22,	2019	is	the	Dukes	and	Friends	picnic	at	Sontag	Park	
in	Nine	Mile	Falls,	Washington.	
Larry	 Easterly	 asked	 that	 anyone	 adending	 a	 car	 show,	 take	
our	swap	meet	flyers	and	hand	them	out.	

Badges:		See	Ken	Nordquist	if	you	need	a	badge.	

Charitable	Giving:		Carolyn	Fries	–	No	Report.	

Sunshine:		Brigide	Leidel	–	Cards	were	sent	to	Dolores	Cain,	Al	
Holm,	Walda	Cameron,	Judy	Lidle,	Caren	Easterly	and	Howard	
and	Bobbie	Welch.	 	Flowers	were	sent	to	Howard	and	Bobbie	
Welch.		B.J.	Glander	congratulated	Norma	and	Larry	Skidmore	
on	their	50th	Anniversary.	

Christmas	Party:		Norma	Skidmore.		No	Report.	
Club	Sales:	 	Gail	Whitman	and	Bobbi	Welch.	 	There	are	items	
available	for	sale	and	there	will	be	more	samples	at	the	next	
meeJng.	

Golden	Membership:	 	Jackie	Feldmiller	and	JoAnn	Davis.	 	No	
Report.	

INCCC	Report:	 	 	Bill	Schweiter	–	The	Speed	and	Custom	Show	
at	the	Spokane	Fairgrounds	was	a	great	success.		There	will	be	
a	Great	 Spokane	Car	 Show	and	Valve	Cover	Race	on	 June	6,	
2019.	 	Wheels	for	Meals	Fundraising	Car	Show	will	be	August	
7,	 2019	 at	 Ron’s	 Drive-In.	 	 The	 Grant	 County	 Airport	 will	
sponsor	a	car	and	air	 show	on	 June	15,	2019.	 	The	Spokane	
Lilac	Torchlight	Parade	and	Cruizing	the	Falls	Show	will	be	May	
18,	2019.			

The	Spokane	Guild	School	held	their	penny	drive	on	April	27,	
2019.		A	tentaJve	date	of	February	29,	2020	will	be	the	Show	
No	Shine	at	 the	Mirabeau.	 	The	 theme	will	be	“Night	at	 the	
Drags.”				The	scholarship	commidee	awarded	16	scholarships	
in	the	amount	of	$1500/each.			

NewsleNer:		Becky	Swenson	–	Not	Present.	

Nomina>ng:		Judy	Lidle	–	Not	Present.	
Property	Accountability:		Jackie	Feldmiller	-	As	the	swap	meet	
is	 geong	 closer,	 let	 Jackie	 Feldmiller	 know	 of	 any	 changes	
between	people	of	club	property.	

Roster:		Gary	Davis	–	The	new	roster	is	done.	
Ladies	 Luncheon:	 	Vonnie	Satchwell	 –	There	will	 be	a	 ladies	
luncheon	on	May	15,	2019	at	the	Azteca	Mexican	Restaurant	
at	the	Spokane	Valley	Mall	at	11:30.	
Bereavement:		Judy	Lidle	-	B.J.	Glander	thanked	Chuck	McVey	
for	the	nice	arJcle	in	the	newsleder	about	Vic	Falsedo.	

Legal:		Harvey	Dunham	–	No	report.	
Swap	 Meet:	 	 Bob	 Long	 reported	 Mitch	 Silver	 will	 not	 be	
adending	 the	 Swap	 Meet	 this	 year.	 	 Bob	 has	 had	 some	
complaints	about	 the	price	 for	a	 space	but	 felt	 that	 this	 is	 a	
mader	 that	 should	 be	 addressed	 at	 the	 Board	 MeeJng.		
RegistraJon	 is	 coming	along	and	sign-up	sheets	 to	volunteer	
are	on	the	table.		Please	sign	up	to	volunteer.			

Annede	 Long	 reported	 that	 the	 club	 would	 purchase	 more	
swap	 meet	 T-shirts	 if	 enough	 members	 were	 interested	 in	
purchasing	one.	 	 In	a	show	of	hands,	only	one	member	was	
interested	so	the	club	will	not	be	purchasing	more	T-shirts.	
Kelly	 Pemble	 really	 needs	 volunteers	 to	 help	 her	 with	 the	
refreshment	cart,	especially	on	Friday	morning.			

Larry	and	Caren	Easterly	need	more	volunteers	to	help	them	
with	the	Show	and	Shine.	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Dale Halverson 
By Chuck McVey 

I first met Dale at the Spokane Valley Eagles, before I joined 
the early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Regional 
Group #23. I'll get back to this part later, about my 
friendship with Dale.  

He grew-up here in the Spokane Valley, did his hitch in the 
Navy, got out and went to work for Ma Bell as a lineman. He 
climbed the ladder and retired from Century Link when he 
was in his fifties. He loved to tell you that he had been retired 30 some years. After retiring, he drove truck. I was told 
Dale became a V8 member in 1993 after he finished his ‘33 ford. Before he joined, Al Pharness talked to Dale about 
restoring the ‘33. It got a complete make over, and that's when he joined the Early Ford V8 Club. He also has the 1948 Ford 
flatbed with the 460. Can't forget the Model A pickup and Falcon in Yuma, Arizona. The trike is also in Yuma; can't forgot 
about that. Dale & Bob Adams put them together in Bob’s shop. A V8 sixty-horse, cut down Early Ford rear-end and a Ford 
transmission.  

Dale loved people and liked being around them. He would help anyone and never wanted money, but he loved to trade. If 
he fixed your 97 carb and you offered him money, no deal!! He would be fine with some thing you had to trade for his 
work, or talk you out of.  

I went around and ask members what they thought about Dale. Here is what was said: He loved helping everyone; he was 
quick to become your friend; he was intelligent; he knew everything, not just Early Fords, but other vehicles as well, and 
many other things; he was a walking encyclopedia; Dale would talk about anything and everything; he was kind to 
everyone he met. The thing that was said over and over was that he will be missed… we will all miss him. 

With me, it started at the Eagles. I was sitting with some friends and Dale was sitting there too. He knew some of the people 
that I knew. One thing led to another and we got to talking. He wanted to know what kind of car I had. I told him, we hit 
it off, and our friendship started. I wish I could remember who sponsored me at the first V8 meeting. He was always 
willing to do something new all the time.  

Norma	Skidmore	 reported	 that	 the	 Trailer	 Company	and	 the	
Tool	 Man	 will	 take	 up	 part	 of	 the	 flower	 building.	 	 Norma	
suggested	 that	 the	 club	 have	 a	 display	 with	 some	 of	 the	
member’s	 cars	 on	 display	 in	 the	 rest	 of	 the	 building	 to	
promote	the	club	for	new	members.		Those	wanJng	to	display	
their	car	could	leave	it	for	the	four	days	or	drive	it	in	each	day.		
There	would	be	security	available	if	you	choose	to	leave	it	for	
the	enJre	swap	meet.			
B.J.	 Glander	 read	 a	 thank	 you	 card	 from	 the	 Skunk	 Wagon	
AnJque	Car	Club,	a	Chapter	of	the	Montana	Pioneer	&	Classic	
Auto	Cub,	thanking	us	for	the	Swap	Meet	Flyers.	

OLD	BUSINESS:		None	
NEW	BUSINESS:		None		

Drawings:	
• Old	Car	Drawing:		George	&	Jackie	Feldmiller	
• Membership	Drawing:		Jim	Langstaff	

It	was	brought	to	President	B.J.	Glander’s	adenJon	that	some	
members	were	having	a	hard	Jme	hearing	over	others	during	
the	meeJng	and	asked	that	members	visit	before	or	aaer	the	
meeJngs.	

The	next	general	meeJng	 is	June	2,	2019	at	5:00	p.m.	at	the	
Post	Falls	Senior	Center.	

The	next	Board	of	Directors	meeJng	is	June	20,	2019	at	7:00	
p.m.	 at	 the	Post	 Falls	 Senior	Center.	 	 The	 Swap	Meet	Chairs	
will	need	to	be	present.	

Mo>on	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	Gail	Whitman	and	seconded	
by	 Vonnie	 Satchell.	 	 MoJon	 passed	 and	 the	 meeJng	 was	
adjourned.	
Respecrully	submided, 
Dawn	Voelker,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	#23	
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REGULAR	MINUTES	CONTINUED	FROM	PAGE	2…

Dale Halverson

Spokane Valley Eagles 
16801 East Sprague 

Spokane Valley, WA 99037-8979 

June 29, 2019 
12:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Remember and Honor
Memorial Day, Monday, May 27, 2019

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Mergatroyd!?! 
Submitted by Chuck McVey 

Mergatroyd!… Do you remember that word? Would you 
believe the spell-checker did not recognize the 
word Mergatroyd? Heavens to Mergatroyd! 

The other day a not so elderly (I say 75) lady said 
something to her son about driving a Jalopy; and he looked 
at her quizzically and said "What the heck is a Jalopy?" He 
never heard of the word jalopy!! She knew she was old..... 
But not that old. 

Well, I hope you are Hunky Dory after you read this and 
chuckle.  
About a month ago, I illuminated some old expressions 
that have become obsolete because of the inexorable 
march of technology. 

These phrases included: Don't touch that dial, Carbon 
copy, You sound like a broken record, and Hung out to dry. 

Back in the olden days we had a lot of moxie. We'd put on 
our best bib and tucker, to straighten up and fly right. 
Heavens to Betsy! Gee whillikers! Jumping Jehoshaphat! 
Holy moley! 
We were in like Flynn and living the life of Riley; and even 
a regular guy couldn't accuse us of being a knucklehead, a 
nincompoop or a pill. Not for all the tea in China! 

Back in the olden days, life used to be swell, but when's 
the last time anything was swell? Swell has gone the way 
of beehives, pageboys and the D.A.; of spats, knickers, 
fedoras, poodle skirts, saddle shoes, and pedal pushers. 
Oh, my aching back! Kilroy was here, but he isn't anymore. 

We wake up from what surely has been just a short nap, 
and before we can say, “Well, I'll be a monkey's uncle!” Or, 
“This is a fine kettle of fish!” We discover that the words 
we grew up with, the words that seemed omnipresent, as 

oxygen, have vanished with scarcely a notice from our 
tongues and our pens and our keyboards.  

Poof, go the words of our youth, the words we've left 
behind.  We blink, and they're gone. Where have all those 
great phrases gone? Long gone: Pshaw, The milkman did it. 
Hey! It's your nickel. Don't forget to pull the chain. Knee 
high to a grasshopper. Well, Fiddlesticks! Going like sixty. 
I'll see you in the funny papers. Don't take any wooden 
nickels. Wake up and smell the roses. 

It turns out there are more of these lost words and 
expressions than Carter has liver pills. This can be 
disturbing stuff! (Carter's Little Liver Pills are gone too!) 

We of a certain age have been blessed to live in 
changeable times. For a child each new word is like a 
shiny toy, a toy that has no age. We at the other end of 
the chronological arc have the advantage of remembering 
there are words that once did not exist and there were 
words that once strutted their hour upon the earthly stage 
and now are heard no more, except in our collective 
memory.  It's one of the greatest advantages of aging. 
Leaves us to wonder where Superman will find a phone 
booth… See ya later, alligator! Okidoki 

We are the children of the 
fabulous 50’s…. no one will 
ever have that opportunity 
again… we were give one 
of our most precious gifts: 
Living in the peaceful 
and comfortable times, 
created for us by the 
“Greatest Generation!” 

I hope you found a 
memory of two to 
enjoy! 

News from Yuma 
Sharing a couple of 
photos of our current 
“Yuma ride!” We think it 
will be the forever Yuma 
car!! 

It (like the Woodies) has 
been Chevrolized - has a 
strengthened S10 
frame, suspension, 
brakes and drivetrain 
under it; even the S10 
computer was used so it 
is a stock 4.3 fuel 
injected engine. Cruises 
effortlessly on the 
freeway @ 65/70. 

May look you up at a V8 
meet someday! 

Donn & Linda Pattinson 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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17th Annual Show & Shine Car Show 
Saturday, July 13, 2019

Attention	Club	Members	
Thank	you	 to	everyone	who	has	already	 signed	up	 to	help	at	 the	 swap	meet.	
The	success	of	 the	 swap	meet	 is	dependent	upon	volunteers.	Everyone	 in	 the	
club	 should	 sign	 up	 for	 at	 least	 one	 gate	 duty	 or	 other	 position.	 	 Having	 all	
members	volunteer	helps	the	club	and	prevents	some	members	from	having	to	
work	extra	shifts.	If	you	haven’t	signed	up	yet,	sign	up	sheets	will	be	available	
at	the	general	meetings	or	contact	a	gate	chair.

July 12-14, 2019 
Friday–Saturday–Sunday 

BEST STOCK, MODIFIED AND  
UNDER CONSTRUCTION CARS & TRUCKS 

FORD V8 CLUB CHOICE - FORD V8 CLUB LADIES 
CHOICE BEST OF SHOW - PEOPLES CHOICE

Make plans to spend 
Saturday, July 13th  
at the Swap Meet 

and Show & Shine!

•May	25th:	Chokes	&	Spokes	Annual	Nostalgia	Days	in	
Chewelah	Park.		Meet	at	the	Casino	in	Chewelah	for	
breakfast	and	go	on	to	the	car	show.	
•June	8th:		John	Clark	is	organizing	the	Fair7ield	Flag	Day	
Parade	Tour.	Meet	at	the	Albertson’s	on	Highway	27	at	
7:30	a.m.		The	parade	will	start	at	11:00	a.m.	and	the	
group	will	stay	for	about	1	½	hours	after	the	parade	ends	
and	then	drive	on	to	Tekoa	for	lunch.	
•June	15th:	National	Drive	Your	Ford	V8	Day	
•June	22nd:	Duke’s	and	Friends	Picnic	
•July	4th-6th:	The	Cherries	to	Prairies	Tour,	sponsored	by	
the	Inland	Empire	Chapter	of	the	Model	T	Ford	Club	of	
America.		The	tour	will	include	Greenbluff	and	the	
Rathdrum	Prairie.		Contact	Norma	Skidmore	or	Chris	
Hughes	for	more	information.	

•August	24th-27th:	The	Central	National	Meet	in	Auburn,	
Indiana.		You	will	be	able	to	tour	the	Ford	Rotunda	which	
is	part	of	the	Early	Ford	V-8	Museum	and	is	Uilled	with	
eighteen	1936	Fords,	including	the	1936	Stainless	Steel	
Ford	Sedan.	
•October	12th:	B.J.	Glander	is	planning	the	Fall	Tour	and	
Poker	Run.	
•December	14th:	V8	Club	Christmas	Party	at	the	
Mirabeau	Park	Hotel	and	Convention	Center.	There	will	
be	an	ugly	sweater	contest.	

For more information on any upcoming  
events contact Chris Hughes (509) 844-3829

Upcoming Events

1953 Ford Convertible. $25,000 obo. 
Contact Shirley Adams at (509) 290-4399 or 

(509) 906-8071 for more info. 

1960 GMC 1/2 ton Flatbed truck - 305 ci V6 
engine, 4 speed Manual transmission, AM/FM radio, 
custom wood deck, flat bed 8' x 6'9".  One ton rear 
springs, chrome wheels, new master cylinder, rebuilt 
clutch, custom paint, Michelin radial tires. Vin:  
1002CN8645.  $13,500. OBO.

Call Don Fries for more info: 509-466-0203	or	
509-435-2289


FOR SALE             WANTED AND/OR

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


        

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 6

If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

We Need Your Help 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the 
V8 newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 
event or outing, please take your camera or phone along 
and email some photos to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. 
Writing up a little blurb to go with the photos would be a 
wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject to 

availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

Early Ford V8 National Club

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

Please let our tour chairman, Chris Hughes, know if you have an 
idea for a club tour. He has an overnight tour in mind, but can use 
other suggestions as well.  
Be sure to mark you calendars for the 2019 Flag Day Parade in 

Fairfield, WA on June 8. This has been always been a fun tour for our club. 

The National V8 Club requires that every member of 
a Regional Group be a member of the National 
Early Ford V8 Club as well. Memberships are 
$38.00 (Joint – husband and wife), $ 35.00 
(Individual), both receive the V-8 TIMES as well a 
roster. You can also join for $15.00 (Individual) 

but only receive a roster or $ 5.00 (Individual) – 
no magazine or roster. All membership options 

receive a ballot to vote for National Directors. Click here to join. 

Due to the weather and muddy roads, 
Butch Glander’s Palouse Tour had to 
be cancelled. It will be rescheduled in 
the next few weeks. 

2019 Touring Season

 Anniversaries
Tom & Alice Dailey June 04
James & Gerrie Walsh June 05
Richard & Becky True June 08
Al & Karen Holm June 13
Dan & Kitty Janssen June 15
Tim & Arlene Stromberger June 15
Dave & Becky Swenson June 18
Joe & Melba Reger June 20
Chris & Jackie Hughes June 22
Pat & Julie Shea June 23

Chuck Little June 01
RichardTrue June 03
Ken Dickson June 04 
Dan Janssen June 07
Norma Skidmore June 11
Becky Swenson June 12

Julie Shea June 17
Tom Dailey June 22
Carol Sills June 22
Barry Brown June 25
Wendell Essley June 28

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you 
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) 
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at 
earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Birthdays

mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Chris Hughes 
509- 844-3829 

Dawn Voelker 
509-844-5901 

Jackie Feldmiller 
509-939-1889 

John Clarizio 
(509) 847-9039 

John Ellersick 
(208) 437-0231 

 Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

 
Annette Long 
509-951-2716 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498

Norma Skidmore  
509-928-2211

Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

2019 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Secretary Dawn Voelker 509-844-5901

Treasurer Jackie Feldmiller 509-939-1889 

2019 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party Norma Skidmore   509-951-0666

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property 
Accountability

Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Sunshine Report 

If you know of someone who needs a card or flowers, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

• Doloares Cain 
• Al Holm 
• Walda Cameron 
• Judy Little 
• Caren Easterly 
• Howard & Bobbi Welch

Cards were sent to: 

• Howard & Bobbi Welch 
• B.J. Glander

Flowers were sent to: 

Congratulations to Larry & Norma 
Skidmore on their 50th Anniversary 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Sunday, June 2nd 
Meeting at 5:00 p.m.

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID
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